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First I want to say Thank you to everyone for
working hard for our veterans and their
families.

We currently have six (6) Auxiliaries and one
(1) District that need s to pay their
Bond. Bonds are Due by August
31st.  Treasurers, please pay them ASAP, it
only takes 30 seconds to complete in
MALTA. If you need help, please contact
Department Treasurer Penney Howard or
myself. While you are taking care of financial
business please start working on the E-990’s.

Presidents, remember it is your job to attend District meetings. The district
meetings provide Schools of Instruction and new information for your Auxiliary
to be successful. It is important for members to attend the district meetings as
well, they are open to all MEMBERS! A District can’t succeed without all their
Auxiliaries working together. If the Auxiliary President can’t make the district
meeting, they need to contact the District President to let them know and they
need to send their Senior or Junior Vice President to the meeting, in addition to
their members.

https://s.rs6.net/t?e=aWi3UuD3SEE&c=1&r=1
https://s.rs6.net/t?e=aWi3UuD3SEE&c=3&r=1
https://s.rs6.net/t?e=aWi3UuD3SEE&c=5&r=1
https://visitor.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?m=1138974098859&p=oi
https://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=DLviral10
https://vfwauxnm.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp
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Hope everyone has sent out Membership Dues Notices and have started to
collect Dues! Our Goal is 100% by December, I know we can do it! Remember
we are working on getting new members, keep our current members, and
investing in our new members. It is also a good idea to talk to your annual
members about converting to life membership - that is one way you can
achieve your membership goals quicker for next year.

Food Drive is September 9-11, REMEMBER you can only COLLECT Food
during those days and only during certain times. Be sure you read the rules
and reach out to either myself or Commander Chris if you have any questions.
All Receipts MUST be turned into Mark Decker by 5pm on September 15,
2022, no exceptions. Work Hand in Hand with your Post, make it fun and
collect a lot Food for our Local Food Bank or Local Veteran that needs
Assistance. Good Luck to everyone!

September 24th is the Department Council of Administration Meeting. All
District Presidents need to attend the C of A. THE C OF A IS OPEN TO ALL
MEMBERS! It will start at 9am at VFW Post 401. That evening will be my
homecoming starting at 6pm any questions please contact Auxiliary 401.

Loyally,
Dominique C Garcia
Department President 

News from National
Form 990-N filers will use a new sign-in process beginning this summer
Beginning August 2022, smaller charities that are eligible and choose to file
Form 990-N, Electronic Notice for Tax-Exempt Organizations (e-Postcard),
must sign into the IRS modernized authentication platform using either their
active IRS username or create an account with ID.me, the current IRS
credential service provider.

When accessing the Form 990-N submission page, Form 990-N filers have
three options:

1. Sign in with their active IRS username: Users with an active IRS
username have the option to access the Form 990-N submission page
using their existing IRS credentials or they can choose to create a new
account with ID.me.

2. Sign in with their existing ID.me account: Users that have an ID.me
account to access other IRS online services or from a state or federal
agency can sign in using their existing ID.me account.

3. Create a new ID.me account: Users that don’t have an active IRS
username credential must register and sign in with ID.me.

ID.me account creation requires an email address and multifactor
authentication. Form 990-N filers who have an existing IRS username and
register for an ID.me account must use the same email address.

https://sa.www4.irs.gov/secureaccess/ui/ial1?TYPE=33554433&REALMOID=06-00075380-f403-12a1-b179-7c2b0ad00000&GUID=&SMAUTHREASON=0&METHOD=GET&SMAGENTNAME=-SM-u0ktItgVFneUJDzkQ7tjvLYXyclDooCJJ7%2bjXGjg3YC5id2x9riHE98hoVgd1BBv&TARGET=-SM-http%3a%2f%2fsa%2ewww4%2eirs%2egov%2fepostcard%2fsecure%2fhome%2f
https://www.id.me/
https://www.id.me/
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Department Treasurers, please distribute these to Treasurers at all levels in
your Department (District, County Council, Auxiliary). If you have further
questions, click here: IRS Form FAQs for more information.

Legislative
Marsha Short

To all New Mexico Post Auxiliary Legislative
Chairmen, Officers, and Members:
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Congratulations and many thanks to all of
you who took the time to respond to the
Action Alerts and contact your
Congressional Senators and
Representatives: WE DID IT! THE PACT
ACT was passed!! 

Here is a portion of the announcement
published on www.vfw.org the day this
historic act was signed into law:
___________________________________
___________________________
August 10, 2022
  
WASHINGTON — After years of persistent advocacy, National Commander of
the Veterans of Foreign Wars (VFW) Tim Borland, families of loved ones
affected by toxic exposures and other veteran service organizations, stood
together behind President Joseph Biden at the White House as the SFC Heath
Robinson Honoring Our Promise to Address Comprehensive Toxics Act of
2022, the landmark bill focused on assisting toxic-exposed veterans, was
signed into law Wednesday morning. 

“What an honorable moment in history for veterans!” exclaimed Borland after
the event. “The PACT Act becoming law is the largest expansion of veteran
benefits since the creation of the VA. My sincerest thanks to the members of
Congress, I am so proud of all the hard work VFW staff, our Action Corps and
VFW members everywhere did to push Congress to pass this bill and was
honored to represent our organization at the White House on this historic day.”
______________________________________________________________
I am so excited and proud that our Auxiliary members were able to be a part of
this event by joining together with our Post and members throughout the
country and making our voices heard through ACTION CORPS WEEKLY. It is
such a powerful resource that opens the door to this type of victory for our
veterans and their families. Keep encouraging your members to subscribe, so
they can be sent those ACTION ALERTS to stay informed of bills and take
action when their support is needed!

In the words of Bobbie J. Goldman, our Auxiliary National Legislative
Ambassador:

“36 Senators changed their vote from no to yes, and the bill didn’t change. The
only explanation is that so many people like us were pressuring them, that they
had no choice.”

It works! Together we can make a difference!

Finally, we have also been reminded that it is important to know that the VFW
does NOT endorse all bills that may have “veterans” in the description. Go to
https://votervoice.net/VFW/bills to see a list of what bills the VFW supports. I
thought it was interesting to see what has been accomplished with the help of
our VFW and what is currently being supported by our organization. We should

http://www.vfw.org/
https://votervoice.net/VFW/bills
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be very proud. Thanks again, and don’t forget to REPORT your efforts each
month!!!

Yours in Service,
Marsha Short, Legislative Dept. Chairman   
5254 Apache Trail, Las Cruces, NM 88012
weezerino@gmail.com

Membership
Shirlee Frias

MISSION STEP ONE: ALL
AUXILIARIES/DISTRICTS/DEPT

.-95% by November 30, 2022
Current STATS (8/21/2022):

Goal 3645 Current: 3083 Need:
562 Members

Percent: 84.58%

Agents-This month I am attaching MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION. Please
place this in your agent file. Remember, everyone who has a complete agent
file at the end of the year will qualify for an award. Before your place in your
agent file, Make a copy and post to your social media platforms, post at your
post home, and hand copies out to members. Remember you can also sign up
in MALTA. Let us get out and bring those members in.

Life Members-again I have a goal of getting each auxiliary to convert life
members. This is just a minimum, if you can gain more, the better it will help
your membership in the years to come. Please let me know when you have
converted these members. Send me a list of names and date of conversion.

Less than 50 members, goal is to convert 3 annuals to a Life
Memberships
51-200 members goal is to convert 4 annuals to a Life Memberships
201-400 members goal is to convert 5 annuals to a Life
Memberships
401 and above- members goal is to convert 6 annuals to a Life
Memberships

 
Life Member Idea-Have your auxiliary set up a way that a member can make
payments towards their life membership. Once they have given you enough
then the treasurer can send it in.

Until next month Agents
Shirlee Frias
NM MISSION AGENT
Dept. of NM VFWA
2022-2023
 

https://vfwauxiliary.org/wp-content/uploads/newVFW_Membership-Application_062722_FILLABLE.pdf


9/21/22, 11:54 AM Auxiliary News for You!!!!!

https://myemail.constantcontact.com/Auxiliary-News-for-You-----.html?soid=1138974098859&aid=aWi3UuD3SEE 6/15

Mentoring for Leadership
Dale Mann

This month I want to share an
experience with you as perhaps an
encouragement to become a
MENTOR. Unlike many families, my
family has lost a generation. I have one
uncle on my mother’s side still living
(out of her nine siblings) and no one
from my dad’s side (eight
siblings). Being one who hopes to keep
in touch with the family still living but scattered, I decided “to invite” my first
cousins on my mother’s side to come for a “Miller First Cousin Picture
Party”. You are asking what does that have to do with MENTORING for the
VFW Auxiliary? Well, any organization and family only continues strong if they
stay active. SOOOO, family history or organization history is important to pass
on.
 
We cousins met and everyone brought family pictures to share. I was delighted
that six of us were able to participate which is the “A” in the acronym
“C.A.R.E.” we are using this year for MENTORING, “Ask them to
participate”. Without the invitation (the “C” in our acronym), we would drift away
and lose contact with each other just like an Auxiliary who never asks anyone
to join. After the family event, everyone agreed that we will stay in contact and
do the Cousins Party again. The participation of bringing pictures solidified our
determination to continue. New Auxiliary members must participate to give
them a reason to keep coming back for more.
 
After our Cousin event, I heard a speaker who reminded me of the second part
of participation. That is that every family and organization have many
parts. Each part is important to the whole. In the family there is one who keeps
ALL of the history of the family. Another is the one who organizes get-
togethers. Another makes sure needs are met like food or supplies. Others are
just transportation for those who cannot drive or would not be in attendance
due to the gasoline expense. Transportation is an important “part”. Then there
are those who may not feel they have anything to offer, but they remember
things that no one else experienced or have ideas which are very important to
see the whole picture and continue the work of supporting the family or
organization. When all the “parts” are combined, a successful
event/organization will be the result.

The Auxiliary has and needs many members with different parts and talents to
make a “whole picture”. When we fail to invite and include new members, a
“part” is missing and the organization suffers for it. Therefore, IT IS VERY
IMPORTANT THAT EVERY CONCEIVABLE “PART” BE PARTICIPATING!! We
are better with all the parts. Go out there and ASK them to come, and ASK
them to use their talents to help our organization grow! Thanks!
 
Yours in service,
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Dale Mann, PDP

National Home Report
Greeting All Life Members of the National Home,
Great things continue to happen at the Home. It was wonderful to see many of
your at the National Home Booth at Convention. We also had a GREAT turnout
at the National Home Breakout session put on by the NH Staff. You may have
seen our Buddy Poppy Girl Aurora speak at convention or maybe you took a
picture with her. Her speech was amazing.

I created a District 10 FB group (see link above) for us to come together
as a District and share items. The feedback has been extremely positive.
Please join today.
Broadband/Internet-Hit a roadblock, but still working hard to get this
approved and on campus.
D10 Trustee Elections-The VFW National Home Board of Trustees has
approved the use of electronic voting beginning with the 2022 Trustee
District election. TIME TO VOTE! You ballots have been sent to your
email address. Deadline to vote is September 21, 2022.

 
Upcoming Dates

Ohio/Michigan Day weekend August 6-7
VFW CiC Tim Borland Homecoming 24-28 August
Women Veterans Alliance Event on Campus September 9-10
Walking with Warriors Event on Campus September 15
Illinois/Indiana Days September 24-25

  
Residents

29 occupied houses. We are in an all-out push to get the word out to the
veterans who are in need. 
Angie and Sue are working together for a marketing campaign to market
us to organizations and individuals who are eligible to be part of our
program. 
We currently have 6 houses ready for families.

 
Early Education Center Children:

12 full time
2 part time
1 infant enrollment
The kids enjoyed our annual Kite Day, exploring the outdoors during our
camping month (going on a bear hunt, learning how to cast fishing poles,
playing in the mud, making s’mores and much more).
Food program is a huge success! The children receiving proper quantity
of nutritious meals throughout the day has made a tremendous difference
in their behaviors. The shopping, prep and cooking process is running
smoothly.
Summer Program was launched with a record number of youth
participants ages 5 -13 years. Minimum attendance this month was 14
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youth and max was 22. Total there are 29 youth registered.
 
  Facilities Report

Patched walls, painted and purchased some new furniture. 
300 acres of beans and corn were planted at $150.00/acre. 
Installed new water curb stop and sewer clean out for Administration
building. 
Installed new toddler toilet at EEC. (special project) 
Installed two new vent fans at 4-H pig barn. 
Repaired and painted south entrance way to procurement building. . 
Ordered new boarders and rubber mulch for EEC playground. 
Ordered new shade structure and sandbox for EEC. 

 
Finance Department

 Budget was approved in the June Board of Trustees meeting.
 
Marketing & Development Board Report

Transitioning in updated logo and name
Communicating election voting changes with donors

 
Veteran and Family Resources

Continued to lead the Ruck team that is developing the first ever Ruck on
the National Home’s campus in October
Officially signed papers to be the point of contact at the National Home to
be the newest member of the Guitars 4 Vets Program. 6 vets have joined
the program

If you have any questions or needs, please contact me.
 
Warm Regards,
Shirlee Frias
VFW National Home Trustee, District 10
(505) 235-1237
ztf@aol.com

Scholarship
Angelia Velarde-Logsdon

Happy September! By
now school has started
and it’s time to promote,
promote, promote! Our
department website has
some great resources to
help you pass the word
including sample social
media posts and VFW
Scholarship Chairman’s

mailto:ztf@aol.com
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Manual. Please check it
out today!

The beginning of the school year offers many opportunities in the evening to
get the word out. Schools have meet and greets, FASFA night, and sporting
events. It is important to meet the students face to face, so you can answer
questions and give them a thorough review of our scholarships. If you drop off
scholarships with an instructor or counselor, please be sure to follow up with
them often. Voice of Democracy, Patriot’s Pen, and Teacher award deadlines
will be here before you know it.

Contact principals to let them know about the teacher awards. Let them know
that this is a great chance to recognize publicly their hard working teachers.
Encourage them to share the information with teachers, counselors, and
parents.

Follow up weekly; I cannot stress this enough. This may give the extra push
the student or teacher may need to get the job done.

Lastly, start planning how to recognize your applicants. Recognition and
awards are excellent encouragement. If at all possible, recognize ALL of your
applicants with a certificate.
Please feel free to contact me with any questions, concerns, or ideas.
 
Respectfully.                                                                       
 
Angelia Velarde-Logsdon
Scholarship Chairman
(505) 316-4798
angiepvelarde@gmail.com

Treasurer
Penney Howard

MEMBERSHIP:
Department 2023
Membership are now being
tallied; we have 3087
Members as of today
(8/21/22) that is better than
last year’s 2983 that we
had last year at this time.
As of July1st anyone that
paid 2022 dues can now pay their 2023 dues and you as an Auxiliary Treasurer can
transmit them directly into MALTA. Our goal is always to be 100%+ so that is what
we work toward throughout the year. Send out those 2023 Annual Dues notices,
MALTA makes it very easy (just print and mail, I like to include a self-addressed
envelope and a list of Life Member rates)

mailto:angiepvelarde@gmail.com
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Finally!! This year’s Leadership Book (2022-2023) is now on the website
www.vfwauxnm.org , you may download it to your computer and have all of
the Treasurer’s forms that you need. Betty had also done the Group
Exemption form in a fillable pdf under Resources- Forms from the homepage
of the website without having to login.

All New and Rejoin and Transfer Members that your Auxiliary votes to put in, need
to be Transmitted through me by mailing Completed Applications (This includes
Committee signatures and date of meeting accepting application, and the
Birth Date has to be filled in or the application cannot be processed.), a filled
out transmittal form and your Auxiliary check for $13.00 per Annual Member and the
full amount of Life Memberships or a New Life membership can fill out credit card
information on their application and you also send that to me then I submit it to
National for them to collect the money from the credit card.

AS OF 8/21/22 PAST DUE AUDITS: District Audits: I STILL have nothing from
Dist. 5 from 20–22 year, March 2022: missing #2182, #1389, #1131, #3271, Dist.
#5 & Dist. #7. June 2022: #2182, 401, 3370, 6216, 4384, 1389, 3317, 1131, 1793,
2171, 7688, 3274, & 8703 all of these are late after 8/31/2022.
GROUP EXEMPTIONS: From NOW until no later than Nov 15 (after that you will be
Delinquent with the IRS), you can do your 990-N e post cards. Send me a copy of
your 990-N e post card with your Group Exemption Package (PLEASE do not
send just the E-postcard by itself). The new forms are in the “Department
Handbook” that is now available on the Auxiliary Department website be sure to
download it to your computer so you can easily get to your “Treasurer’s” pages. To
get to our website vfwauxnm.org be sure to type it into your browser as the site is
not yet searchable. Look under Login, Members Only, then 22-23 Handbook. Also
check out from Home Page, RESOURCES then TREASURER.

ACROSS THE BOARDS: You can start sending your new year 2022-2023
donations.
 
I am sorry that I missed the July 30th Training in Las Cruces, but I came home
from Kansas City with Covid and am still now feeling up to par.
 
If you need help or have any questions, please call my cell (best) 505-330-1023,
call or fax me (Penney) at 505-334-8605, or e-mail me at nm-vfwa-
treas@comcast.net  

http://www.vfwauxnm.org/
mailto:nm-vfwa-treas@comcast.net
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Youth
Mary "Girl" Sanchez

Let’s talk about THE RED WHITE AND
BLUE singing contest
 
The song is the STAR-SPANGLED
BANNER

Francis Scott Key wrote this song in
1814. One Hundred years before the Auxiliary became established. Contest is
open to all youth k-12. Must be a US citizen or US national. Contest will be
judged on vocal ability, mastery of lyrics, originality or interpretation and
entertainment value. Contest consists of two divisions k-8 and 9-12.

Now here comes the RULES: need a video of contestant’s solo vocal
performance of the SONG and must be recorded between July 1, 2022 and
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March 3, 2023. Video performance must be saved as a YouTube video. Please
do not ask me how to do this…. I don’t know ask a kid. Contestant may sing
the SONG a cappella, or with background track or instruments. Two more rules
contestant may sing in the arrangement and genre of their choice and last DO
NOT change the words. If the SONG lasted this long with the original words
from Francis Scott Key, don’t mess with it.

First place winner from this State will be sent to National headquarters. There
will be a first, second, and third place winners in each division.

Entry form are at vfwauxiliary.org website and the vfwauxnm.org website too.
Entry form must be received by the local auxiliary by March 31, 2023. Auxiliary
need to get this information to band teachers, 4H groups, church choirs, FFA,
and music stores.  

If you need guidance give me a call or text me at (915) 526-1645 or email me
at beefweak7@hotmail.com. Website is at vfwauxnm.org 

Americanism
Jeanette Garcia

This month we a few goals that
we can plan for and participate
in. This does not mean that
this is the only month we can
work on this, but this month is
dedicated to both Star Family
Recognition and POW-MIA.
 
POW-MIA is the third Friday in September. Veterans organizations, the
community and other organizations have ceremonies and will read the
proclamation from the President of the United States. On this day, we honor
and recognize the sacrifices of our Prisoners of War and those who remain
missing POW/MIA. The POW-MIA shall be flown over Federal facilities, post
offices and military installations.
 
One way we can honor our Veterans is by having a Missing Man Table. This
helps to educate our new members, the community and bring awareness to
this day. Get in touch with your local youth ROTC units and invite them to
participate in the ceremony. Have a dinner or luncheon and they could help
serve.

 
Gold Star Mothers & Family Day

 
Gold Star Mothers and Family Day, is recognized on the last Sunday in
September. On this day they display the flag and have ceremonies that
recognize families who Veteran paid the ultimate sacrifice. We recognize the
families as a sign of respect and Thank You.  You can hold a Tea and a
luncheon for the families. Provide a dinner or donate to the families. ROTC can
come in and have a Flag Folding ceremony. Have the Gold Start Mother’s and

mailto:beefweak7@hotmail.com
https://vfwauxnm.org/di/vfw/v2/default.asp


9/21/22, 11:54 AM Auxiliary News for You!!!!!

https://myemail.constantcontact.com/Auxiliary-News-for-You-----.html?soid=1138974098859&aid=aWi3UuD3SEE 13/15

families talk about their Veteran and how special they were and the sacrifice
they made for our country and our freedoms.

  
Patriot Day

Patriot Day is held on September 11th. The day is to remember those we lost
during the attack on America in New York and Pennsylvania. Though the attack
happened in these two states, it effected an entire United States, many
countries and the US would never be the same after this. We came together as
a nation and Patriotism has never been so strong as we all dealt with this
attack in 2001. Our Patriotism is seen every day and we should not be
embarrassed by it, but be proud to be an American. Hold a Flag Folding
Ceremony, honor Veterans and First Responders, have a luncheon or a
dinner. Never Forget…
Please report to me monthly. I would love to hear from you. Share what you as
an Auxiliary or Member are doing for the Americanism Program. 

Show Your Patriotism.
Remember to Use:    #Auxiliary Patriotism

Attach pictures of your events and activities.

Auxiliary Outreach
Kelly Fouse

I have copied our National Ambassadors
Blog from VFWAuxiliary.org below. If you
do not know how to get to it; and would
like me to help you, please call me!

I have also included the Excel report she
discusses below as a separate
attachment in this months email from
Betty Decker. Again, if you need ANY
help please reach out to me, my
information is above.

 
Laurie Lukas
2022-2023 National Auxiliary Outreach Ambassador
 
Understanding the VFW’s Community Service

Looking for clues and help with VFW Auxiliary Outreach?  Read on for a few to
get started.

IMPORTANT:      Do not confuse Auxiliary Outreach with VFW Community
Service. Auxiliary Outreach is one of our 12 National Programs.

Guess what? Community Service is not one of them.

You may have heard the term CSR. This is the acronym’s definition: CSR =
Community Service Report
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VFW Community Service
Please continue to help your VFW Post by completing a VFW Community
Activities Report. Coming soon on the VFW Auxiliary website will be an
Auxiliary-tailored Community Service Report Form. See what it looks like
below. Until that time, please borrow a form from your Post to use.

Think of the VFW Community Service Report as a HUGE umbrella. This
umbrella protects and covers our heads to keep our non-profit status safe.

Does your Auxiliary already have a VFW Community Service Report form they
give to their Post on a regular basis? GREAT… Make sure you modify it to
include or update the name to Auxiliary Outreach and stress that NO money is
spent on any of your Outreach Programs.

Money you donate to other organizations and spend on other activities that do
not qualify for Auxiliary Outreach can be listed on that CSR form.

Always reach out to your Department Auxiliary Chairmen for up-to-date
information. If you have not checked out the Auxiliary Outreach Awards see
the 2022-2023 National Program Book at vfwauxiliary.org/what-we-do.

With Hands That Serve and Hearts That Care, continue to reach out in our
communities with Auxiliary Outreach. Learn more about this National Program,
including what does and does not qualify on page 12 of the Program Book.
 
THANK YOU ALL FOR WHAT YOU DO!!!!

 

https://vfwauxiliary.org/officer-tools/
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VFW National Home Trustee #10
Term-2022-2028

(Representing Arkansas, New Mexico,
Oklahoma, Texas)

 
 

TIME TO VOTE
 
Comrades, Sisters, and Brothers,
 
It is time to vote. You should have received and
email to VOTE for the Trustee District #10 position
for VFW National Home. (serving Arkansas, New

Mexico, Oklahoma, and Texas).  If you have not received the email, or you have a
member who does not have email, please contact the National Home and request a
ballot to be mailed to you (1-800-424-8360) or email (info@vfwnationalhome.org). 
Voting closes September 21, 2022. I am running for this position and would
appreciate you vote –Shirlee Frias
 

VFW Auxiliary Department of New Mexico | PO Box 34, Flora Vista, NM 87415
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